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DISCLAIMER AND WARNING 
 
The Boundless SourceBook provides basic material on labor and employment law and employee relations. It is 
not intended to be an exhaustive guide that addresses all of the legal restrictions on the employer-employee 
relationship under any law, including the National Labor Relations Act, the Railway Labor Act, the Labor-
Management Reporting and Disclosure Act, the Fair Labor Standards Act, Title VII, the Americans with 
Disabilities Act, the Age Discrimination in Employment Act, the Equal Pay Act, the Family and Medical Leave 
Act, the Genetic Information Nondiscrimination Act, the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act, ERISA, or 
state or federal laws in general, and it should not be used as such. No statement made in the Boundless 
SourceBook should be considered as legal advice, and no action should be taken by your organization in 
reliance on any statements contained herein. 
 
The Boundless SourceBook and the material contained herein are provided by our firm to you as a client or 
paying subscriber. Under no circumstances should this material be turned over to any other person. This 
prohibition includes other business associates, friends or other attorneys, but does not apply to other members 
of your organization. 
 
The material in the Boundless SourceBook is intended to provide general information regarding labor and 
employment laws. All employment-related issues are fact-specific, and employers should consult with an 
experienced labor or employment law attorney to address questions related to specific factual situations. 


